# BREDON CRICKET CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON Tuesday September 6<sup>th</sup> 2016 AT 7 .30PM

<u>Present</u> - N HALL, M FAREY, G BUCKLEY .M.NOTLEY, .J.WILSON, , D EBBAGE, J WARREN. S.STYLES, M CLEMENTS-HUNT

Apologies - T YOUNG.I.FENNEY. W ROLLETT, M HOPKINS, C.WASHBOURNE.

Minutes of AUGUST Meeting were read and approved.

# CRICKET.

- <u>Junior Section</u> M.Notley reported a very successful Junior Season.
- <u>Senior Sponsorship-</u> £300 sponsorship has been kindly received from Folly Gardens Practise.
- <u>Site Screens</u> Require repair <u>ACTION . C.W</u>
  - <u>Nets</u> Quotes for Tarmac/Concrete Nets area A quote for tarmac was £21 per square meter. Players to visit similar type net before we commit ourselves.
- Players general commitment was agreed to be very poor. A club coach was identified as a priority for next season. N.H negotiating with Andy Stovold.
- A Players Meeting has been arranged for <u>SUNDAY 2<sup>nd</sup> October at 7.30 pm.</u>
- S.WDC Meeting

Attended by M.F - points of Note = discipline meeting to be attended by Captains /Chairman arranged from 18<sup>th</sup>-20<sup>th</sup> October to discuss spiralling disciplinary matters.

- A possible 20:20 local Pershore League is being considered.
- A Link to local schools with the Club is being implemented over the Winter.

## **LEAGUE MATTERS**. - Nothing to report.

#### GROUND.

- IPossible Grant Aid available for Site Screens /Covers from the Environmental Trust.-<u>ACTION-N.H. Decision should be confirmed by February.</u>
- Autumn square renovation will take place w/b Monday 19<sup>th</sup> September.
- End of season work party fixed for Saturday 24<sup>th</sup> September at 9.30am **ACTION C.W**

## **CLUBHOUSE.**

- <u>C.W to investigate costing for Club Development</u> ideas and also on-going maintenance Plan.
- Kitchen- First Aid Kits at £32.95 will be sourced pre- 2017 season ACTION M-C.H
- A box of essential Tea Supplies will be kept at Birlingham M.C-H reports that the Tea Rota ran very smoothly during this season.
- M.McGuigan to source some new Pub Furniture for the Clubhouse.

### FIXTURES.

- Touring Games all proceeded and went very well. Thanks to Oliver Hall for managing.
- £100 donation received from The Fossils <u>Action MF</u> to respond.

## **COMMUNICATIONS.**

• An E-Mail shot was sent to all members in August .

### FINANCE.

- Cash reserves to date £12,000 on September 1<sup>st</sup> 2016.
- A Bar Cash of £3,500 was taken at S.Booth's Wedding Party.
- G.B reported that the finances were in Good Order despite the large amount of spending during the Summer.

## \_

#### **FUND RAISING**

- Ladies Tea and Prosecco Evening Now to be arranged as a coffee morning in September. Date TBC.
- B.C.C Dinner/ Presentation evening. Format agreed as a Curry Evening from the Raj in Tewkesbury. **Saturday 24**<sup>th</sup> **September.**
- Golf Day was a great success . M.F to write to Gareth Allen for his kind organisation.
- A Tower Run- for May 28<sup>th</sup> 2017 was suggested as a possible Fund raising venture.

**BAR.** - Nothing to report.

**WELFARE** - Nothing to report.

# **AOB**

- <u>Club house cleaning-</u> feedback continues to be fantastic.
- Cricket day out was a great success. Plan is to hopefully repeat in 2017.
- Uneven surface on entrance to Car-Park to be investigated <u>ACTION. C.W</u>
- P.Ellaway a longstanding Vice President has recently sadly passed away.
- Nominations for Club-Person of the Year to be Texted to the Chairman.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING TUESDAY OCTOBER 4th. AT 7.30pm- PROMPT - AT BCC.